
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Community Affairs/Council Policy Committee of the City of

Stoughton, Wisconsin will hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and

location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY OF THE CITY OF STOUGHTON

Tuesday, October 2, 2012 at 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)
David Kneebone, Greg Jenson, Paul Lawrence, Larry Peterson, Mayor Olson (ex-officio)

*Note-For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall building (including the elevator door) will be locked
after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the entrance on the east side of City Hall
(the planning department door). If you are physically challenged and are in need of the elevator or other assistance,
please call 873-6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications

Item # OLD BUSINESS
2. Review the Resolution for the Senior Center Endowment Policy.

Item # NEW BUSINESS
3. Minutes of May 1, 2012 and May 30, 2012

4. Review 2013 Budgeting for Outcomes Offers for committee’s which fall under
CA/CP.

5. Future agenda items:

cc: Mayor Olson, Utilities Director Bob Kardasz, Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn, City Council Members, Department
Heads, City Attorney, Stoughton Newspapers/Wi State Journal, Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan, Library Administrative Assistant
Debbie Myren, Bill Livick oregonobserver@wcinet.com

Note-An expanded meeting may constitute a quorum of the Council.
ADJOURNMENT

mailto:oregonobserver@wcinet.com
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don’t qualify for them any longer?


Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Peterson, to direct City Clerk Probst and Finance Director
Sullivan to rewrite the resolution and revise the volunteer policy for all the community
committee’s involved (Arts Council, Food Pantry, Holiday Fund) and bring back to the next
CACP committee. All in favor.


Moved by Jenson, second by Lawrence to rescind and rewrite the resolution and bring back to
the next CACP meeting. All in favor.


Minutes of March 3, 2012 & March 19, 2012: Moved by Lawrence, second by Peterson, to
approve the minutes as presented. All in favor.


Set regular meeting schedule: The committee rescheduled the June 5 meeting to May 30
due to the June 5 Recall Election. The regular meeting schedule will remain as the first Tuesday
of the month and 6:00 pm. in the Hall of Fame room. All in favor.


Review the Senior Center Endowment Policy: Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn was
present to explain the endowment policy. She stated endowment monies will be set aside to
pay for items such as carpet and other items that were never included in the Operating Budget.
This money is donated to the Senior Center from estates, wills, etc. They can make a separate
line item in the Senior Center budget and this can be done by resolution. Moved by Lawrence,
second by Peterson, to direct staff (Cindy & Laurie) to prepare a resolution regarding the funds
and bring back to the next CACP meeting. Motion carries 5-0 with Mayor Olson voting.


Future agenda items:


Review BFO offers for the volunteer committees.


Review Resolution and proposal/policy for the Arts Council/Food Pantry/Holiday Fund


Review Resolution for the senior center endowment policy.


Moved by Peterson, second by Lawrence to adjourn at 7:00 pm. Motion passed unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted,


Pili Hougan, Deputy City Clerk
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May 1, 2012 CACP minutes








March 6, 2012


Memo: to Stoughton City Council - Council Affairs and Council Policy Committee


From: The Stoughton Senior Center Commission on Aging


After many months of discussion the Commission on Aging has decided to create an Endowment Fund


for the Stoughton Area Senior Center. The Senior Center has been informed that the City of Stoughton is


unable to establish an Endowment Fund on behalf of the Senior Center. Therefore, the Commission on


Aging is directing that $375,000 be withdrawn from the Senior Center Special Gift Fund for the purpose


of starting this Endowment Fund at the Stoughton Community Foundation. The Commission on Aging


has made this decision based on their obligation to be the best stewards of these donations and their


legal responsibilities to maintain donor integrity.


Attached are the meeting minutes of March 6th, with the motion to establish the Endowment Fund.
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COMMISSION ON AGING MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, March 6, 2012


Stoughton Room, Stoughton Area Senior Center


Present: Edna Cloutier, Carol Heidenway, Ron Jensen, Don Mix, Mary Onsager, David Sharpe,
Jeanne Schwass-Long, Betty Thompson
Staff Present: Cindy McGlynn, Hollee Camacho
Absent & Excused: David Bacon, Kay Davis, Kelli Krcma, Charlotte Snow


Call to order: J. Schwass-Long called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.
February Minutes: Moved by D. Sharpe, seconded by E. Cloutier to approve; passed unanimously.


Compliments & Concerns:
 Local businesses have concerns with parking; Cindy will put a reminder in the newsletter to


requesting people not park behind the businesses, to carpool or use other City lots
 Hollee is back! With decreased schedule, she will no longer attend ad hoc meetings or


facilitate/coordinate support groups
 J. Schwass-Long compliment on the excellent Dolly Madison program
 C. Heidenway appreciates Cindy’s legislative email notices


Director Comments
 Met with Jerry Gryttenholm regarding the Bryant Foundation grant; Cindy is proposing funding


to contract for volunteer and programming coordination
 ExperienceWorks, a national program providing training to older workers, will rent space here
 Thanks to the 2011 Bryant grant, three iPads are now available for public use downstairs
 Join us for an open house April 13, 1:00-4:00 PM to celebrate the Center’s 40th Anniversary and


National Volunteer Appreciation week
 Our second Brat Fest will take place in August
 Distributed a draft of the 2011 Annual Report. As a way to celebrate our 40 year anniversary,


we will have it printed in color by Inkworks. Please let us know your recommendations.


Syttende Mai
 No pancake breakfast this year; instead outdoor Coney Dog sales booth Saturday & Sunday!
 Syttende Mai Headquarters will be housed in our main front lobby


 Old Time Fiddlers will not perform due to Headquarters needs
 Lefsa demo will still take place on Friday


Endowment Fund
 Finance committee shared memo written for the Council Affairs /Council Policy Committee
 Moved by D. Sharpe, seconded by M. Onsager to support the COA Finance Committee’s memo


to remove $375,000 from the Special Gift Fund to establish an endowment fund. Motion
carried.


 Next month, COA will review bylaws for proposed Endowment Fund.


Legislative Update: Carol Heidenway
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 Still unsure whether the Governor’s proposal to remove the cap on Family Care is approved
 An amendment was made for Joint Finance to have more review power
 This amendment was sent back to the Assembly and will need acceptance by the Senate


 The Bureau of Aging & Disability Resources is seeking citizen representation for a taskforce to
revitalize Wisconsin’s Elderly Nutrition Program. The deadline to submit applications is March
23. If you would like an application form, contact Helen at 608-286-6337 or hmdicks@aarp.org


 Cindy noted that Dane County is still determining their plan to introduce the State’s mandated
Aging & Disability Resource Center (ADRC)
 This resource and referral center has been welcomed to many counties which did not have


such a program in place
 Dane County is having a more difficult time accepting the conditions and determining the


best way to structure it with the already well-established (25+ years) case management
focal point program.


 The ADRC will most likely not involve the focal points and will not change funding to these
programs since they are coming from separate pots (the State is providing $4 million)


 Cindy’s recommendation was to involve focal points to provide assessments; while County
representatives agree it’s a good idea it is something they believe cannot be done.


 If you are aware of anyone struggling with getting a voter id, please check with us. Materials
are available downstairs and rides to the DMV can be arranged through RSVP volunteers.


COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Public Relations: no meeting
Finance: Cindy McGlynn
 Worked on memo that Cindy distributed
 Discussed Bryant Foundation grant proposal for contracting programming/volunteer services
 Discussed Syttende Mai and other fundraising options


Program & Evaluation: Mary Onsager
 Worked on assigned action plans, discussed possible new programs for the Spring/Summer
 Next meeting: Thursday, March 22, 2012


Volunteer: Cindy McGlynn
 Discussed Bryant Foundation volunteer coordinator funding possibility
 Discussed pros and cons of large number of volunteer applications from people with


developmental disabilities; wonderful for their interest and will try our best to provide them
with opportunities, but at same time we only have so many appropriate tasks


Meeting Adjourned: Moved R. Jensen, seconded by C. Heidenway to adjourn the meeting. Carried
unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 11:10 AM by J. Schwass-Long
Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 3, 2012 at 10:00 a.m



mailto:hmdicks@aarp.org
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COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, May 1, 2012 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons David Kneebone, Greg Jenson, Paul Lawrence, and Larry Peterson.


Others in attendance: Mayor Donna Olson, Cindy McGlynn, Nick Probst, Laurie Sullivan,
Eric Olstad, Lois Quale, Roberta Rush, Scott & Janice Wegner, Mike Engelberger, Pili Hougan.


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Deputy Clerk Pili Hougan.


Election of a Chair: Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Peterson to elect Greg Jenson as the
Chair of the CACP committee. All in favor.


Election of a Vice Chair: Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Jenson to nominate Peterson as
the Vice Chair. Peterson moved to nominate Lawrence as the Vice Chair. There being no other
nominations, votes were cast and Lawrence was nominated Vice Chair of the CACP committee.
All in favor.


Communications: Jenson reviewed the Ordinance which states the responsibilities, rules,
and oversights of the CACP committee. The minutes of the past year were also reviewed.


Review proposal presented to the Arts Council:


Jenson stated he would like to meet with each of the committee’s separately. The committee
reviewed the draft policy. City Clerk Probst explained his memorandum regarding the draft
policies. Finance Director Sullivan explained these groups need to be incorporated as part of
the city. They will need an approved budget. The budget will need to be approved and brought
to their oversight committee. They will need to be added to the directory and noticed as city
committees. The Mayor will appoint committee members and they will each need a chair and
vice chair. Probst explained this will be the policy for all city volunteers. These changes would
be incorporated as part of a Resolution. McGlynn stated she is uncomfortable with having a
budget for donations. Sullivan stated these groups have separate funds. They will propose an
estimated budget. Expenditures from city treasury would be from approved budgeted funds.
This would be a separate fund budget-not included in the Senior Center budget. The
Department Head would oversee and present the budget. Olstad wanted to know who would
be the oversight for the food pantry? Probst stated the City Clerk would be oversight for the
food pantry.


Alderperson Peterson had a few questions/concers:


How would this be different in the future with the new set up? Probst stated the committee’s
involved would comply with the policy requirements including background checks etc. There
will be more involvement with the budgeting process and more of an overall presence, more
formality and less liability.


Do they need to be a 501 C3 status? They are considered tax exempt under the city umbrella.


Will it be harder to fund raise? Probst stated this is what needs to be done; they have been
part of the city all along. They can’t be independent and fund raiser. The donated funds are
part of the City of Stoughton and preserved for specified use of the food pantry. The funds are
segregated. Financial reports will need to be reported out at the oversight committee.


The Mayor wants to set up a meeting with Second Harvest and CAC to see if the food pantry
will still qualify to use these programs. Would we be able to go without these programs if we
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don’t qualify for them any longer?


Moved by Lawrence, seconded by Peterson, to direct City Clerk Probst and Finance Director
Sullivan to rewrite the resolution and revise the volunteer policy for all the community
committee’s involved (Arts Council, Food Pantry, Holiday Fund) and bring back to the next
CACP committee. All in favor.


Moved by Jenson, second by Lawrence to rescind and rewrite the resolution and bring back to
the next CACP meeting. All in favor.


Minutes of March 3, 2012 & March 19, 2012: Moved by Lawrence, second by Peterson, to
approve the minutes as presented. All in favor.


Set regular meeting schedule: The committee rescheduled the June 5 meeting to May 30
due to the June 5 Recall Election. The regular meeting schedule will remain as the first Tuesday
of the month and 6:00 pm. in the Hall of Fame room. All in favor.


Review the Senior Center Endowment Policy: Senior Center Director Cindy McGlynn was
present to explain the endowment policy. She stated endowment monies will be set aside to
pay for items such as carpet and other items that were never included in the Operating Budget.
This money is donated to the Senior Center from estates, wills, etc. They can make a separate
line item in the Senior Center budget and this can be done by resolution. Moved by Lawrence,
second by Peterson, to direct staff (Cindy & Laurie) to prepare a resolution regarding the funds
and bring back to the next CACP meeting. Motion carries 5-0 with Mayor Olson voting.


Future agenda items:


Review BFO offers for the volunteer committees.


Review Resolution and proposal/policy for the Arts Council/Food Pantry/Holiday Fund


Review Resolution for the senior center endowment policy.


Moved by Peterson, second by Lawrence to adjourn at 7:00 pm. Motion passed unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted,


Pili Hougan, Deputy City Clerk







COMMUNITY AFFAIRS/COUNCIL POLICY MEETING MINUTES
Wednesday, May 30 2012 6:00 p.m.
Hall of Fame Room, City of Stoughton, WI


Present: Alderpersons David Kneebone, Greg Jenson, Paul Lawrence, and Larry Peterson.


Others in attendance: Mayor Donna Olson, Cindy McGlynn, Nick Probst, Ann Marie
Oakland, Lois Quale, Mariah Wooster Lehman, Janice Wegner, Mike Engelberger, Deputy
Clerk Pili Hougan.


Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Vice Chair Lawrence. Chair
Jenson arrived at 6:05.


Communications: Mayor Olson stated the Clerk’s office staff has been very busy preparing
for the upcoming June 5 election. There have been many absentee voters.


Review the volunteer policy: Alderperson Lawrence stated the policy had a few
typographical errors, otherwise the policy looked good. Cindy McGlynn asked if this policy was
standard for all volunteers. City Clerk Probst stated this would be the standard policy all city
volunteers would use, this is the policy CVMIC recommends municipalities to use. Moved by
Jenson, seconded by Kneebone, to recommend approval of the volunteer policy as amended
with corrections to the Personnel committee for approval. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor
voting.


Review the resolution presented to the Arts Council:


Moved by Lawrence, second by Peterson, to recommend Council approval of the Arts Council
Resolution as presented. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor voting.


Review the resolution presented to the Food Pantry:


Moved by Lawrence, second by Peterson, to recommend Council approval of the Food Pantry
Resolution as presented. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor voting.


Review the resolution presented to the Holiday Fund:


Janice Wegner spoke regarding a few questions she had pertaining to the resolution. Moved by
Lawrence, second by Peterson, to recommend approval of the Holiday Fund Resolution as
presented. Motion carried 5-0 with the Mayor voting.


Review the Senior Center Endowment Policy: Moved by Lawrence, second by Jenson to
table this agenda item. All in favor.


Minutes of May 1, 2012: Moved by Lawrence, second by Peterson, to approve the minutes
as presented. All in favor.


Review the Budgeting for Outcomes offers for the Senior Center: Senior Center
Director Cindy McGlynn presented the BFO offers for the Senior Center. The first offer for
review is the Senior Center Information and Assistance Offer-No change to this offer from last
year. The second offer for review was the Case Management Offer-she stated this offer stays
the same as last year. The third offer for review is the Nutrition Services Offer-McGlynn stated
this offer fell below the line the first time around last year. The fourth offer for review was the
Continuing Education & Programming Offer-this offer stayed the same as last year.


Alderperson Lawrence left at 6:50 p.m.
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The last offer from the Senior Center for review was the Senior Center Administration and
Advocacy Offer-McGlynn stated this is the only offer which will change next year.
Administration will be divided between all the other Senior Center offers. You will not see this
offer in BFO next year; it will be rolled into the other Senior Center offers. No action taken at
this time.


Future agenda items:


Senior Center Endowment Policy/Resolution


Review BFO offers for the rest of the CACP oversight committees.


Moved by Peterson, second by Kneebone, to adjourn at 7:00 pm. Motion passed unanimously.


Respectfully Submitted,


Pili Hougan, Deputy City Clerk
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